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     The TTCA is working toward returning to normal, as much as possible, over the                                    

upcoming months.  I believe that we will open our meetings to the public this Fall if              

Covid19 vaccinations are up and infections continue going down.  We have missed                          

your input.  More on that in a few months. 

     Included in this Newsletter is a vacancy for the Parks Chairperson.  As you may                                        

remember from 2019 Newsletters, we began a plan with the Town of Owego for                                             

redesign and reconstruction of the Tioga Blvd Park.  Needless to say, due to Covid19,                                

those plans have been on hold.  Now, we’re ready to restart our initiative and have                                        

received a grant to help with funding!  However, we need a leader/coordinator with                                 

a fresh voice and new input for this important project! 

     There are potentially several other TTCA Board vacancies opening at the end of                                  

this year as well.  They will be posted in the Fall, so consider joining our team of                                       

volunteers as we address the needs and concerns of our residents.  In addition to                                         

doing some good work for our neighborhood, I’m sure you’ll enjoy working with the                                     

tireless volunteers of your Tioga Terrace Civic Association. 

     Last, as the weather gets nicer, more children of all ages are out on our streets.                                    

Please, please pay attention to your speed and watch those around you.   Use your                              

turn signals and come to a complete stop at stop signs.  Passing other cars is not                                 

allowed in the Terrace and never pass a school bus!  Please drive safely for all of us.                          

     Please feel free to contact any Board member with ideas or suggestions.  As                                        

always, we truly appreciate your support. 

                                                                                                                                             

       Nancy Sydlosky 

Hi Terrace Neighbors and Friends, 

     Spring is here, and Summer is not far behind. 

Warmer weather makes me so happy.  I see more of our 

neighbors out walking, riding bikes and doing yard work 

every day.  A sure sign that Spring has sprung! 



Hello Association Members,   

We'd like to remind everyone of the upcoming Membership Drive, and 
most importantly, to remind all residents that the donations from this 
drive fund the four yearly Newsletters, our Terrace Garage Sale coor-
dination, Santa Visits, Halloween Parade/Party, Graduate Scholarship, 
Holiday Lighting Contests, Newcomers Visits, maintenance of our 
parks, (currently in the process of being renovated) and various social 
activities.  Only with your membership donations can we fund these 
activities. 

In addition, the association addresses Terrace property issues and 
represents the Terrace at the Town Board meetings. 

Because we are not collecting door-to-door at this time, the Mem-
bership Drive will commence as of this publication.  Your $15 
donation can be mailed to: 

  Keri Barrett, 4 Bowen Lane, Apalachin, NY  13732 

Last year, we introduced Venmo as an alternate payment method 
(with your name and address for proper credit).  Please don't forget 
and have a Happy, Safe Summer. 
                                                                                                                         
   Sincerely,  Keri Barrett, Membership Chair 
 



The 2021 TIOGA TERRACE                   

Garage Sale is officially ON! 
 

Saturday May 15th 

 

Please refer to our official                            

Facebook Page                                   

“Annual Tioga Terrace Garage Sale”  

for all details!                                                                                                                                        
                                                                                 

Please direct all questions to:                                                                                                                      

doubleemom@hotmail.com 

NOTE:                                                                                                                 

ALL COVID-19 RESTRICTIONS WILL BE OBSERVED! 



WILL BE HOSTING A                                                                                                                                             

 

 

                                                                                                                                      

      

      

   

                                                                                              

Saturday, July 17th 

5:00 pm – 8:00 pm 

Tioga Blvd. Park                                                       
                                                                                                                                     

Minimum $5.00 donations per person! 
Children 16 and under – FREE (1 free Ice Cream) 

 

Discussion will be the future of our park! Please join us. 
Bring lawn chairs & masks / follow social distancing please! 

 

For updated information: 

Tioga Terrace Facebook page & tiogaterrace.org 

Jeanet 607-725-2978                                                                                                

jsoccermomh@gmail.com 
 

There will be several park projects the TTCA will be working on.  We are hoping to 

have a walking trail, benches, basketball hoops, marked parking areas, a gazebo, and 

hopefully, a small playground.  We will be looking for volunteers.                          

                                                                                                                          

How can you help?  Please fill out the information below and e-mail it to                               

jsoccermomh@gmail.com 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Name: _______________________                    Phone #: ______________                                        

                                                                         

E-mail: _________________________ 

 

  I can paint ______    I can mark lines ____ 

  I am handy ______    I can donate $ ____ 

 

mailto:jsoccermomh@gmail.com


     The Parks Chairperson is responsible for monitoring the condition of our two parks,             

Tioga Blvd Park (behind the fire station) and the Woodside Rd West park (on the corner 

of Elmwood).  The Chairperson communicates needed maintenance or improvements to 

the TTCA Board and the Town of Owego Parks Dept.                                       

     The TTCA Board started a renewal project for the Tioga Blvd Park in 2019, and 

worked with the Town of Owego to build a design planned to serve our residents.  Some 

demolition began in late 2019, but further progress in 2020 was cancelled due to       

Covid-19.  This project will require discussions and follow-up with the Town. 

     If interested in this position, please contact Nancy Sydlosky,  TTCA President, at 

nsyd19@stny.rr.com or (607) 258-0276.     

 

Tara has worked at Lockheed in Ethics and Compliance for 23 years.  She and 

her family moved into the Terrace about eight years ago from the Endicott area.  

Tara has two sons, Anthony who is a senior, and Adam, who is a freshman. 

Tara loves her neighborhood in the Terrace and says her neighbors are the very 

best.  They are helpful, friendly, and make it feel like family. 

Tara is looking forward to creating an amazing Halloween party for the kids in 

the Terrace this Fall and being more involved in the community activities. 

Welcome to the TTCA Board,  Tara Mancinelli  

                                                                                                                

The Tioga Terrace Civic Association is proud to introduce 

our new Halloween Party Coordinator, Tara Mancinelli,           

of  Elmwood Dr.   

Adam & Tara 

mailto:nsyd19@stny.rr.com


Neighbor 

If you are new to the Terrace or have a new neighbor, our  welcome   

co-chairs would like to hear from you.  Just call Linda (258-0161) or  

Meredith (687-3410) or send a note to the TTCA website under 

“Contact Us” with the name, address and phone number of our new 

neighbor.  As part of their welcome visit, we will drop off a packet of 

useful information about Terrace life.  Typically, after several unsuccess-

ful attempts to visit, the packet will be left with contact  information. 

Defensive Driving Class 

 

  Held Feb. 27th 

The TTCA Defensive Driving class had 19     
attendees. The instructor was wonderful and 

made the six hour class interesting 
and enjoyable.     

Thank you to all who attended!  

By Jeanet Hazar 

                                                                                                                                                                      

~ Kayla and Brian Meishenker who moved from Binghamton to 5 Woodside West Rd 

~ Danielle and Jason Purdy and their 2 children who moved from Vestal to                            
 65 Elmwood  Dr 

~ Jessica Toy and Nathan Gregory who moved from Greene to 8 Frederick Dr 

~ Matt Jochum who moved from Apalachin to 27 Cooper Dr 

~ Laurie Marie and Dan Coleman and their 2 children who moved from Windsor to     
 114 Glann Rd 

~ Chris DeHart and son moved from Ross Hill Road to 41 Glann Rd                                                       

~  Shannon Fitch and Eric Olsen moved from Owego to 11 Tioga Blvd 

This winter the Terrace welcomed many new residents and many of whom grew up   

or have family in the Terrace.  They know that it is a very friendly and desirable 

neighborhood!   

 

~ Autumn and Eric Mooney and their 4 children who moved from Vestal to 5 Cooper Dr                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

By Meredith Bocek 



 

30 Glann Road Apalachin  

                                                
Accepting registration 
for 2021-2022 school 

year 

Sept 15 - June 3 

All classes 9 - 11:30 

Ages 3 - 5 and children                            
age appropriate for                                  

kindergarten but not 
quite ready 

Check us out on Face Book 

Open House, June 8, 2021 6:30 - 7:30 

~~~ 

~~~ 

~~~ 

~~~ 

Paid ad 

Paid ad 
                                                                                                                               

To advertise in the TTCA news-

letter, which is published 4 

times a year (Spring, Fall,      

Holiday and Winter), and goes to 

almost 800 households, email 

Diane Donahue at d2dona-

hue@aol.com.  Prices are:   

business card size $20, 1/4 page 

$30, 1/2 page $50, full page 

$100.  Checks should be pay-

able to Tioga Terrace Civic 

Assoc. and mailed to Diane 

Donahue at 3 Rosewood Court.  

Inclusion is on a 1st  come/1st 

served basis and as space al-

lows.  Payment must be made 

prior to acceptance. 



PRESIDENT Nancy Sydlosky 258-0276 nsyd19@stny.rr.com 

VICE PRESIDENT Joe Dapolito 651-7836 coojoe78@yahoo.com 

SECRETARY Shannon Crescente 972-9434 screscente@exitny.com 

TREASURER Sue Balliet 625-3062 sballiet1@stny.rr.com 

GARAGE SALE COORD Terri Jo Ramia 760-1646 doubleemom@hotmail.com 

GARDENS Teri Wolff 625-4268 wolff.teri@gmail.com 

HALLOWEEN PARTY  759-9518 tara.mancinelli@lmco.com 

     “    DECORATIONS  Kate Lynch 258-0128 lynchura@stny.rr.com 

PARKS COORDINATOR        OPENING   

HWY/LEGISLATURE Meredith Bocek 687-3410 mbocek@stny.rr.com 

HOLIDAY CONTEST Meredith Bocek 687-3410 mbocek@stny.rr.com 

MEMBERSHIP Keri Barrett 625-2580 kbgg364@gmail.com 

NEWCOMERS CO- Meredith Bocek 687-3410 mbocek@stny.rr.com 

NEWCOMERS CO- Linda Fuerstenberg 258-0161 lfuersten@yahoo.com 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR Diane Donahue  d2donahue@aol.com 

EDITOR ASSISTANT Jennifer Savelli 258-0306 jsavelli@uek12.org 

PHOTOGRAPHER             Nicky Autieri 434-6441 ncautieri@gmail.com 

SANTA VISITS Linda Roden 625-4198 ljroden@stny.rr.com 

SCHOLARSHIP Chuck Place 625-4597 cplace@stny.rr.com 

SOCIAL EVENTS Jeanet Hazar 725-2978 jsoccermomh@gmail.com 

WEB ADMIN Mike Showalter 239-2072 diveinwatches@gmail.com 
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TTCA Board Members 

Terrace Talk is published by the Tioga Terrace Civic Association (TTCA), Apalachin, NY.  Discussion of issues herein is     

intended to educate and inform.  Advertisement in this publication does not constitute endorsement by the TTCA, nor is 

TTCA responsible in an way for goods or services advertised herein.  All submissions, including articles, letters or adver-

tisements are subject to approval before publication. TTCA reserves the right to edit, refuse, reject or cancel any written 

work or ads at any time.   Comments may be addressed to Editor,  3 Rosewood Court, Apalachin, NY 13732, or email to 

d2donahue@aol.com. 

 

NOTE:  TTCA  meetings are temporarily closed to the community due to CORONA-19.                                                     

Tara Mancinelli 


